
NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

MEETING 

MONDAY, MAY 19, 2025 

9:00 AM 

 
Chairman Russ LaFuria called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Also in 

attendance were Supervisors Fredrick Shunk and August Neff along with Attorney Tim Wachter and 

Secretary Erica Carlstrom.   

  

Chairman LaFuria asked for public comments or concerns and none were received.  A motion 

from August Neff and the second from Fredrick Shunk approved the minutes of the April 21st, 2025 

meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote.  Secretary Erica Carlstrom presented the 

Treasurer’s report for the month of April 2025 and by a motion from Fredrick Shunk and the second 

from August Neff was accepted as presented and passed by unanimous vote.  Bills were presented for 

May 1st – May 18th for approval and payment as follows: 

 General Fund Checks   #3938-3964    $    71,679.53 

 General Fund Debits   Ach’s     $      6,650.02     

 Water Fund Checks   #3090-3109    $    31,351.92 

 Sewer Fund Checks   #2878-2889    $    14,372.31 

 Total approved by a motion from Fredrick Shunk and the second from August Neff was 

$124,053.78 and passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Correspondence: None 

 

Old Business:  None 

  

New Business: 

  

 North East School District, Maroon Road, would like to replot .03 acres of their parcel.  The 

Baker’s are buying the .03 from the school district.  It will become integral with their parcel on Catawba 

Drive as it is in the Township with the rest of their property being in the Borough.  A motion to approve 

and sign was made by August Neff and the second from Russ LaFuria.  Passed by unanimous vote. 

 

 Supervisor August Neff discussed the Oshkosh’s. Truck #9 which is used for plowing, upon 

inspection was discovered that the frame is cracked.  The cost to fix the frame would be approximately 

$36K.  Neff discussed how he would like to take the 2 back up trucks that the Township currently has 

and work on both to get them ready for next season.  He feels between both trucks it would cost around 

$50K to have them road worthy.  Gus stated his priority would be to get the 2004 Oshkosh fixed.  

Supervisor Russ LaFuria made a motion to approve $25,000.00 for the ’04 and we would see if we 

stayed within budget for that truck and if so then we could proceed with the tow truck Oshkosh.  A 

second motion was received from Fredrick Shunk.  All in favor.   

   

 

Water/Sewer Supervisor Fredrick Shunk mentioned the Township is working on flushing 

hydrants within the Township.  He also noted that the drilling for the sewer project on Route 5 is almost 

complete. 



 

With all business concluded a motion to adjourn was received from Fredrick Shunk at 9:30 AM.  

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary  


